To: 



From: 

Ryan Smith, Emotional Support Teacher, Neshaminy High School



Jerry Devine, Emotional Support Teacher, Neshaminy High School



Diane Keenan, Emotional Support Teacher, Neshaminy High School



Brian Young, Behavioral Specialist & Emotional Support Consultant

Date:

August 2015
RE:
Program Welcome, I.E.P. Meeting Planning, Communication & Cell-Phone Policy
Parents/Guardians: 

Greetings and welcome back!  We are writing to welcome you and your child to the E.S. Program, initiate the IEP planning process, open the lines of communication that are so vital to our students’ successes, and to welcome your participation in our new cell-phone policy.  

We can be reached most easily through e-mail at RSmith@Neshaminy.k12.pa.us  JDevine@Neshaminy.K12.PA.US  DKeenan@Neshaminy.K12.PA.US & BYoung@BucksIU.org .  This is preferable to us because all phone calls into and out of the school go through an operator, and we rarely can be reached in the classroom.  If you could please respond to this (via e-mail) using your e-mail account we will have it to reference and it will be most appreciated.  If you are unable to access e-mail regularly, we can be reached at 215-809-6100.  
Also, since we meet annually to create a new IEP, we have already mailed to you, or will be shortly, an IEP Invitation that has already been determined to be a good date for our team to meet with you.  If you could please indicate if that date and time is good for you OR what days and times work better for you to attend an IEP meeting in the e-mail, we again, would be most appreciative.

We are pleased to inform you that our students will continue to have the option to be involved in Service Learning opportunities at the Delaware Valley Veterans’ Home.  We may be adding some Farming/Horticulture experiences at the Delaware Valley College in the Fall and Spring months for this school year but more information will follow. 
Finally, we will be instituting a new cell-phone policy where the students will be required to deposit their cell-phones into a visible holder for the duration of instruction.  There will be times when the phone is useful during instruction, but each day the expectation will be set on how long they will be without their phones for the period.  Refusal to adhere to this new policy will result in disciplinary action according to the Neshaminy Student Handbook under insubordination. Each period, the cell-phone will be returned at the end of instruction and/or during the transitions between classes.  Your signature confirms both receipt of this document and agreement to the terms of this policy.
Thank you very much for your time and involvement in your child’s education!  Involved parents are a great resource for all students!  We look forward to hearing from you soon!

Sincerely,

Ryan Smith





Jerry Devine
Emotional Support Teacher



Emotional Support Teacher
Neshaminy High School



Neshaminy High School

Diane Keenan





Brian Young
Emotional Support Teacher



Behavioral Specialist

Neshaminy High School



Emotional Support Consultant

Neshaminy High School

__________________________________

______________________________

Parent (Signature)




Student (Signature)
__________________________________

______________________________

Parent (Printed)




Student (Printed)

